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Student, Faculty, and Staff Campus Life Committee           January 6, 2003 
 
Agenda Item:  Campus Speech and Assembly Issues            Discussion Item 
 
Presenter: Professor Douglas Laycock, The University of Texas at Austin School of Law 
 
Purpose:   
The University of Texas at Austin established a Task Force on Assembly and Expression to 
conduct a general review of the University’s rules affecting freedom of speech.  The purpose of 
this presentation is to summarize the broader findings and conclusions underlying the 
recommendations of the Task Force, and to highlight those findings that may be of most interest 
to other System components. 
 
Outline of Key Points/Policy Issues: 
Free inquiry and debate are essential to the University’s purpose and function.  The University 
does not regulate the viewpoints expressed by its students, faculty, or staff, save for very narrow 
constitutional exceptions, such as incitement to imminent violence. 
 
Neutral regulation of the time, place, and manner of some forms of speech can ensure that 
teaching, research, and administration continue undisrupted, and that all those desiring to speak 
receive a fair opportunity to speak and to be heard. 
 
The Task Force found a lack of clarity in the existing rules regulating speech, with resulting 
confusion on the part of students, faculty, and even administration. Such rules must be clearly 
stated, be readily available to the university community, and be scrupulously implemented 
without regard to the viewpoint of different speakers. The Task Force proposed a combination of 
deregulation and clarification of the existing rules to achieve this end. 
 
Background Information:   
In December 2002, the Board of Regents adopted several Regents’ Rules changes related to 
campus speech and assembly. 


































